
 
625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12238 

 

 

March 21, 2022 
 
Jackson Parker 
Mudrock 
 

VIA Email: 142939-43081136@requests.muckrock.com 

Re: FOIL Number OPRHP-23-03-030 

Dear Jackson Parker: 

This letter responds to your request for records under the Freedom of Information Law received 
by the Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation (the “Office”) on March 16, 2023.  

The Office does not have a category for filing incident reports under the term “(UFOS) as you 
have requested, and therefore, your request is not ‘reasonably described’ in accordance with 
the requirement of Public Officers Law §89(3)(a).  However, to the extent it could search for 
such incidents, the Office was able to retrieve responsive records which are attached. Portions 
of records are exempt from production pursuant to Public Officers Law §87(2)(b) because 
“disclosure would constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy under the provisions of 
Public Officers Law §89(2).” 

Pursuant to Public Officers Law §89(4)(a) you have 30 days to submit a written appeal of this 
determination of the release of records to:  

       Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation FOIL        
       Appeals Officer 
       625 Broadway 
       Albany, NY 12238 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Petra M. Larsen 
Records Access Officer 

KATHY HOCHUL 
Governor 

ERIK KULLESEID 
Commissioner 

 


